Madison, Indiana 47250 United States of America

Brian Lamb President, C-Span 400 North Capitol Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

March 14, 2001

Dear Brian:

Forgive the familiarity but I bring you the greetings of someone who knew you a long time ago and who still holds you in high regard ... She is now 97 years old and is doing as well as can be expected (that a 97 year old body will allow) at an assisted living center in Hanover, Indiana. The pastor from our local Lutheran church still visits her regularly.

How I happened to talk with her about you is the fact that I am a physical therapist and, since I knew you and her son, were friends - I used this information to check her long-term memory. I told her of your accomplishments in providing the country with so much vital information via such a grand media. At the time I saw her, her medication had caused her balance problems from which she was overcoming.

While I helped her walk around, she asked me how I knew of you. I told her that and I were friends and that I had met you at the restaurant at the Washington Court Hotel a few years ago. [I'm still working to get a publisher for my conservative quotations book so I can be on "Booknotes" with you!]

Anyway, I just wanted to pass on her greetings to you and thank you for your continued service to our country.

Sincerely yours,



